MINUTES OF SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCILMEETING
HELD ON MONDAY, 7TH  JUNE 2021 AT 7.00 PM
Present:
Mr Mick Mackender, Chairman

Mrs Debbie Cock

                        Mr Andrew Butcher (Vice Chairman)
Mr Paul Brown


Mrs Sylvia East, Parish Clerk 


There being no public in attendance the meeting commenced early.

The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting

Apologies 

The Chairman advised that apologies had been received from Cllrs Lukanuik and Wittam 
Declaration of Interest

There were no declarations of interest on any of the Agenda Items.
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 10th May 2021
There being no comments or amendments put forward, these were then signed by the Chairman as being a true record of events.

Parish Clerk’s Report
1) The Parish Clerk advised that no changes had occurred with regard to the bank account and that the end of year financial accounts were with the Internal Auditor.

2) The Council were advised of the current state of play with regard to the storm water issues lower end of Marks Lane.   The verges had been cut back by volunteers and on the 16th June the drains will all be flushed through professionally.  Following this , advice would be taken with regard to the issue of the existing storm drain down the drive that was retained in ownership by Forestry England.  It was generally agreed that since the Conveyance specifies responsibility by the Parish Council “who are allowed to  divert storm water to the storm drain”, it would appear this is the responsibility of the Parish Council.  A new and improved storm drain may well be needed.  All agreed that something needs to be done and that if a new storm drain was a reasonable answer, then this is the direction to be taken.   A figure of around £5,000 was an expectation.
3) The issue of the watercourse across from Kennel Cottages needs to be attended to.  Since West Suffolk have communicated with us it is important that we carry out remedial works to avoid further issues.   The Chairman agreed he would seek out the name of a person who has the correct machinery to dig the ditch along the watercourse on a daily rate.  

4) The Parish Clerk advised the signs agreed at the last meeting had been ordered.

5) Gareth Reese has now resigned from the Parish Council and the Clerk confirmed that a thank you letter had been sent.  Councillors were all asked to seek out possible new Parish Councillors.
6) The Parish Clerk advised nothing further had been received in connection with the proposed planning consent for a holiday chalet in the village.  However, she advised that an Ecology Report had been undertaken and that the Planning Department were no doubt inundated with work so things may be somewhat slower.   It was agreed by all that the residents, more especially those most likely to be affected must all be advised of the plans once any formal communication was received.   It was considered important that our residents be aware of the Parish Council’s concerns about the private roads, and obviously the Parish Council would need to hear from its residents of any of their personal concerns.  Since it was possible something could arrive before the next Parish Council meeting the Parish Clerk would attend to this matter as soon as formal communication was received.  It was further discussed that a meeting should be held to ensure that all parties concerned have a voice.
7) The Parish Clerk advised those present that according to the land conveyance, all residents then and in the future were responsible for the private roads.   This is something a few of us were aware of as we had paid towards some road improvements in the distant past.  However, the Clerk advised that since the Council had managed to improve its finances to a point, this currently is not an issue and the Council hopefully will be able to continue making improvements without the need to ask for further input.   The Councillors were asked to recognise this issue in order to be able to answer any questions with regard to increases in the Precept.   

8) The Parish Clerk reiterated the need to retain a Contingency fund each year and that this coming October the Council should carefully consider an ongoing budget for roads and trees.
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Parish Councillors Reports
The Chairman asked whether there were any matters on which the Parish Councillors would like to report:

Paul Brown asked whether or not there was any money to be made from the glass recycling bin.  The Chairman advised that the Parish Clerk had already checked this out a year or so ago and was told that if we had been in Norfolk yes but as we are in Suffolk the answer was no.   However, Paul pointed out that as we are now moved into West Suffolk perhaps there might be some grant applicable.  The Clerk will follow through with this. Paul Brown said he had a contact and would give the information to the Parish Clerk.
Chairman’s Report

The Chairman stated that his attention had been drawn to the large tree on the corner close to the Church, this is apparently dying.   Suggestions had been made that this could be trimmed right back but  leave the trunk.  It was considered this might be a project for 2022.
The next meeting will be on the 7th August 2021

The meeting concluded at 8.00 pm
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